McMaster Asks U.S. Supreme Court
To Resolve Water Dispute With N.C.

South Carolina's Requests To Block Transfer 
In Favor Of Negotitation Ignored By N.C. 
Columbia, S.C. – Despite an effort to head off a massive legal battle between the two states over North Carolina's diversion of water from the Catawba River, South Carolina Attorney General Henry McMaster today asked the United States Supreme Court to hear the dispute in its original jurisdiction. The Court will decide whether to take the case. 

In court papers filed today,  McMaster outlined his argument that North Carolina's Environmental Management Commission (EMC) ran afoul of the U.S. Constitution's doctrine of Equitable Apportionment when it ignored the interests and needs of South Carolina by permitting large amounts of the Catawba River to be diverted upstream of its neighboring state. Under the Constitution, each state is a coequal sovereign and is entitled to equal status and treatment with respect to interstate rivers. 

McMaster’s arguments are supported by affidavits submitted by Senator Wes Hayes of York County; Dr. A. W. “Bud” Badr, Chief of Hydrology, S. C. Department of Natural Resources; Donna Lisenby, Catawba Riverkeeper; Dale Herendeen, Environmental Manager at Bowater Inc.'s Catawba River Plant; and Laron Bunch, Manager of Lake Wylie Marina. 

“We have done everything possible in our efforts to convince North Carolina to suspend this river diversion and engage in negotiations for an interstate compact to reconcile both state's water needs,” said McMaster. “Unfortunately, those efforts were not productive and we must now ask the Supreme Court to protect the legitimate water interests of South Carolina.” 

In 2006, McMaster announced the state's official legal opposition to an interbasin water transfer (IBT) from the North Carolina towns of Concord and Kannapolis. The IBT will remove vast quantities of water from the Catawba River basin upstream from South Carolina, and return it, once used, into the Pee Dee River Basin. 

The implications for communities downstream in South Carolina sparked concern from local, state and federal officials. Both Governor Mark Sanford and the S.C. Legislature expressed their opposition to the plan, as did U.S. Representatives John Spratt and James Clyburn. 

In a December 2006 letter to N.C. Attorney General Roy Cooper, McMaster outlined South Carolina's opposition to the proposed IBT, and specifically questioned the authority of the N.C. Environmental Management Commission to decide such issues with limited or no input at all from South Carolina. That commission issued its decision permitting the IBT in January 2007. 

McMaster proposed an Interstate Compact between the two states to avoid a massive legal battle, but that proposal was not accepted by North Carolina. McMaster stated in the same letter that without such an agreement, South Carolina would be forced to file a lawsuit asking the United States Supreme Court to block North Carolina's plans for the Catawba River. 

